

NOTE – At the commencement of the meeting there will be a public forum for up to 15 minutes which will offer members of the public the opportunity to make statements or ask questions.



County Offices
Newland
Lincoln
LN1 1YL

11 January 2016

Mid-Lincolnshire Local Access Forum Meeting

A meeting of the Mid-Lincolnshire Local Access Forum will be held on **Tuesday, 19 January 2016** at **2.00 pm** in **Committee Room Three, County Offices, Newland, Lincoln LN1 1YL** for the transaction of the business set out on the attached Agenda.

Yours sincerely

Tony McArdle
Chief Executive

Membership of the Mid-Lincolnshire Local Access Forum

Chris Padley, (Users of Local Rights of Way) (Chairman)
Dr Chris Allison, (Users of Local Rights of Way) (Vice-Chairman)
Councillor Denis Colin Hoyes MBE, (Lincolnshire County Council)
Councillor Daniel McNally, (Lincolnshire County Council)
Councillor Iain Colquhoun, North East Lincolnshire Council
Sandra Harrison, (Landowners)
Ray Shipley, (Landowners)
Sheila Brookes, (Users of Local Rights of Way)
Deborah North, (Users of Local Rights of Way)
Colin Smith, (Users of Local Rights of Way)
Richard Graham, (Other Interests)
David Mills, (Other Interests)
Katherine Mills, (Other Interests)
3 Vacancies (Land Owners)
2 Vacancies (Other Interests)

**MID-LINCOLNSHIRE LOCAL ACCESS FORUM AGENDA
TUESDAY, 19 JANUARY 2016**

Item	Title	Report Reference
1	Apologies for Absence	
2	Minutes of previous meetings of Local Access Forums as follows:-	
2a	Minutes of the previous meeting of the Mid Lincolnshire Local Access Forum held on 21 July 2015	(Pages 7 - 16)
2b	Minutes of the Joint Meeting of the Mid-Lincolnshire and South Lincolnshire Local Access Forums held on 20 October 2015	(Pages 17 - 22)
3	Actions Arising from the meeting held on 21 July 2015 (if not already on the agenda)	
3a	Use of Parish Council Notice Boards to advertise vacancies on the Forums (minute 10 (c)) <i>(Chris Miller, Countryside Access Manager, will provide an update on this item since the previous meeting)</i>	(Verbal Report)
3b	Obstruction of Route from Saltfleet Paradise (Blackridge) to Seaview Access (minute 15) <i>(Chris Miller, Countryside Access Manager, will provide an update on this item since the previous meeting)</i>	(Verbal Report)
4	A representative from Humber Nature Partnership will attend the meeting to discuss Coastal Access <i>(Alan Jones, from the Humber Partnership, will give a representation)</i>	(Verbal Report)
5	The County Council's Budget Proposals for 2016/17 <i>(Chris Miller, Countryside Access Manager, will update the Forum on the latest situation in connection with the County Council's budget for 2016/17)</i>	(Verbal Report)
6	Changes to priorities, resolution of timescales and proactive inspection regimes <i>(A report by Chris Miller, Countryside Access Officer, which seeks the views of the Forums before a report is submitted to a meeting of the County Council's Environment Scrutiny Committee)</i>	(To Follow)
7	Development Consultation Processes of Planning Authorities with particular reference to Louth Flood Alleviation Scheme <i>(Chris Padley will speak on this matter)</i>	(Verbal Report)

- 8 **Offer from Network Rail to talk to Local Access Forums about Network Rail's Level Crossing Strategy** (Verbal Report)
(Chris Padley will talk on this item. He has been asked by Network Rail if the Local Access Forums would be interested in receiving a presentation on their Level Crossing Strategy)
- 9 **To consider the effect of Public Space Protection Orders under the Anti-social Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014** (Verbal Report)
(Chris Padley has raised this item. The issue has come to his notice because one is being made in Gainsborough which appears to be intended to have the same effect as a Gating Order, but this new legislation contains no requirement to consult Local Access Forums, or anyone else for that matter. It appears to enable local authorities to ban anything they want anywhere, anytime)
- 10 **Making our needs known and influencing decision makers - consultation** (Pages 23 - 32)
(A report by John Law, a representative on the South Lincolnshire Local Access Forum, which seeks the views of this Forum)
- 11 **A proposal for future Permissive Access in Stewardship Schemes - consultation** (Pages 33 - 40)
(A report by John Law, a representative on the South Lincolnshire Local Access Forum, which seeks the views of this Forum)
- 12 **Lost Ways** (Pages 41 - 42)
(A report by John Law, a representative of the South Lincolnshire Access Forum, which provides an update of the work of the Sub Group)
- 13 **Countryside for All** (Pages 43 - 54)
(A report by John Law, a representative on the South Lincolnshire Local Access Forum, which provides an update on the survey of seven Rights of Way)
- 14 **Lincolnshire County Council Countryside Access and Rights of Way Improvement Plan - Update** (To Follow)
(A report by Chris Miller, Countryside Access Manager. Please note only those issues which have changed since the previous meeting are included in the report. Members can view previous action by clicking on to the link detailed in the report)
- 15 **North East Lincolnshire Countryside Access and Rights of Way Improvement Plan** (Pages 55 - 56)
(A report by Nicola Hardy, Public Rights of Way Mapping Officer)
- 16 **Lincolnshire County Council Progress of Definitive Map Modification Orders Work** (To Follow)
(A report by Chris Miller, Countryside Access Manager, which examines the latest cases only)

- 17 North East Lincolnshire Progress of Definitive Map Modification Orders** (Pages 57 - 58)
(A report by Nicola Hardy, Public Rights of Way Mapping Officer)
- 18 Lincolnshire County Council Progress of Public Path Orders** (Verbal Report)
(A report by Chris Miller, Countryside Access Manager, which examines the latest cases only)
- 19 North East Lincolnshire Progress of Public Path Orders** (Pages 59 - 60)
(A report by Nicola Hardy, Public Rights of Way Mapping Officer)
- 20 Dates and Times of Future Meetings**
(There are normally four meetings of the Forum arranged in each year – January, April, July (AGM) and October. The meetings in April and July are normally arranged in the evening. The views of the Forum are sought)

Democratic Services Officer Contact Details

Name: **Steve Blagg**
Direct Dial **01522 553788**
E Mail Address steve.blagg@lincolnshire.gov.uk

Please Note: for more information about any of the following please contact the Democratic Services Officer responsible for servicing this meeting

- Business of the meeting
- Any special arrangements
- Copies of reports

Contact details set out above.

All papers for council meetings are available on:
www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/committeerecords